



# Student Learning Assessment Team (SLAT):

Meeting Minutes: August 24, 2020

Time Started: 2:30 pm

Time Ended: 3:31 pm

#### **Members Present:**

Brian McCallum Samantha Sanger

Brandy Unruh Perla Salazar
Chris Turpin Chip Marcy
Bradley Sisk Seth Kristalyn

### **Members Absent:**

None

### **Issues:**

- **I.** Minutes, Discussion: both sets of minutes approved.
- II. Gen Ed Report (Chris): Gen Ed is short on members. Instead of reworking the Gen Ed committee it has been proposed that the Gen Ed committee joins the SLAT committee. Seth would be joining the SLAT committee and will head any additional Gen Ed tasks. Brian will discuss with Marc with regards to compensation for a new SLAT member. Chip will be checking the SLAT bylaws to look for any changes that may need to made. Seth will give Gen Ed reports for future SLAT meetings. SLAT discussed this idea and will make a final decision next meeting.
- III. Thursday workshop: this workshop is geared towards adjuncts but is open to all faculty. Sam may not be able to host. Brian and Chip are listed as alternate host.
- IV. NA Assessment plan: SLAT should be part of non-academic assessment for the assessment department. Sam shared the mission and performance objectives for the NA Assessment Department with SLAT members. SLAT members discussed, and made small adjustments to, the





performance objectives. Performance objectives were selected to assess for this year. One performance objective will be an academic objective and one will be a non-academic objective.

- V. Newsletter/Training videos: Newsletter will be coming out in September. Newsletter will be sent out to SLAT for editing before it goes all to everyone else. Any ideas for assessment training videos need to be communicated to Sam.
- **VI.** Professional development: Conference in October is coming up. No new professional developments so far.
- VII. New business: thank you to Sam for all the hard work done over the summer. Curriculum maps need to be worked on with all departments. New accountability file is not up yet, we are waiting for all classes to be added to the line schedule. Accountability file will be sent out and checked before our next meeting. We want to plan on having more in-depth trainings. We want to have at least two per semester. Topics may include: indirect measures, action plans, targeting SLO's effectively, and Gen Ed: one for each Essential Skill. These meeting would be through Zoom.

## **Next Meeting:**

The next meeting of this committee will be September 21, 2020 at 2:30 pm.